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AB 86 Consortium 
October 20, 2014 

2:00-4:00 pm 
 

Ranch Santiago Community College District Office 
2323 North Broadway, Room #340 (3rd Floor) 

Santa Ana, CA 92706 
MINUTES 

 
 

Present:  Byron Fairchild, Nancy Fyson, Chrissy Gascon, Jarek Janio, Paula Kusenda, Ryan Murray, Nilo Lipiz, Kerrie Torres, Mary Lou Vachet 
Mary Walker, Lithia Williams, Ed Winchester 

 

Agenda Item Discussion Action Items/Follow-Up 

Welcome and 
introductions 
(Mary) 

Attendees introduced themselves and the agencies represented. 
 
                         
 

 

None 

Approval of 9/15/14 
minutes (Mary) 

Approved as amended None 

Update on AB86 
Regional Summit in 
Sacramento, October 
6-7,2014 (Ryan, Mary 
Lou, Chrissy, Mary) 
 

 Mary and Mary Lou discussed how 70 consortia are 
working together  

 They were asked how a funding model would work 

 The 4 Orange County Consortia worked well together- 
North Orange County, Coast Community, South County and 
RSCCD 

 Chrissy discussed that she is working with the other 3 
Orange County Consortia in organizing a trip to Washington 
to look into the IBEST program 

 Mary Lou discussed that she was invited to partner with 
the 3 other Orange County Consortia to talk about how to 
collaborate across counties and boundaries 

 Chrissy discussed how similar the 70 consortia’s priorities 
are to ours  

 Chrissy also discussed that they mentioned a state wide ID 

None 
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number for all students  

 Mary discussed how the groups got together and had to 
create a news article on what the successes would look like  
5 years from now and what would the consortium look like 

 Mary discussed how important it is to stay focused on the 
big picture-that 500 million could be funded to the 
consortiums 

 Mary discussed that they asked the groups to come up with 
ideas of what the funding model would look like and there 
was a graphic organizer describing their ideas 

 Chrissy  discussed by listening to the legislature we need to 
send up the best report that we can and it is up to our 
Governor/Legislature to vote for the funding 
 

 
 

 
 

October 31st Reports 
(Chrissy and Mary) 
Progress on 
Narrative 
Questions on 
Charts/Tables 
 

 Chrissy sent out the charts for everyone to look over and 
asked if they are all being represented 

 Chrissy talked about the Apprenticeship programs-students 
need a GED or HSS diploma along with Algebra 1 to enter 
into most Apprenticeship programs 

 SCC has the largest apprenticeship program in CA-over 
3,900 students enrolled 

 There are 7 apprenticeship programs at SCC-some of which 
are: Carpentry, Welding, Cosmetology, Lineman and 
Plumbing – 2 or 3 of these align with the AA degree 

 The students would enroll through a training trust in 
Orange County, but they would receive college credits 

 Once you begin the Apprenticeship program you are paid 

 Chrissy is going to visit a Carpentry Union for information 
and a tour, and would like to set up a referral program to 
OEC/CEC for students who need to complete pre-requisites 

 SAC has career technical classes 

 Chrissy is working on the narrative due October 31st-she 
wrote 36 pages and can expect to write 20 or 30 more 

Everyone will look over charts and give feedback to 
Chrissy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chrissy will check to see if we need to fill out the 
columns for the expected enrollment for 2015-2016.  
It was not to be included in the July 31 report. 
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 Chrissy is updating the narrative and highlighting in yellow 

 Lisa is working on creating visual graphs and pulling data 
together to add to narrative 

 

  

 Chrissy passed out 2 maps that Lisa is working on-trying to 
identify where the students live in relation to where they 
are taking classes 

  A lot of students enroll in areas where they work 

 Lincoln Education Center-there is a huge cluster of students 
living in this area 

 Chrissy  suggested to Nancy that she can give Lisa the 
students ID, address and classes they are taking and she 
can add to the maps 

 Mary states that Jose is including credit basic skills and ESL 
to the narrative.  If we don’t add to the October 31st report 
we can add to December 31st report 

 Mary discussed the funds from AB86 will be in addition to 
our regular funding 

 The importance of returning dedicated funding to the adult 
ed programs was discussed by the K-12’s at the AB86 
Summit 

 Chrissy discussed that there still are no answers to if we are 
getting funding when they attended the conference 

 Mary discussed that we all need to make sure the reports 
are accurate and reflecting everyone’s needs 
 
 

Chrissy will send out the narrative on 10/20 for 
everyone to take a look-add comments in RED so she 
can change 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 
Update on current 
collaborations (All) 
SAUSD AWD class at 
CEC 
Boys and Girls Club 
Possible new classes 
at GGUSD and OCDE 

 

 Chrissy states that 50 SAUSD surveys came back and 400 
from the jail 

 Ed states that SAUSD  has 3 or 4 surveys out to his parents 

 Ed would like to add more data to the survey-he is sending 
the link to 8,000 parents using an auto dialer and auto 
email 

 3 events are being held at The Boys and Girls Club-one of 

 
 
 
Chrissy will add the new information from the surveys 
to the Dec 31st report 
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them being held 10/26-Saturday. They will be surveying 5 
elementary schools-200 parents will attend outreach will go 
out to help 

 GGUSD will collaborate with CEC to leverage facilities and 
offer the stackable certificate at Lincoln Education Center 

 CEC is working on offering a retail office clerk stackable 
certificate 

 CTEP is a new word for ROP consortium- 

  Nilo and Mariella are working on articulation agreements 
with credit CTE 

 Chrissy discussed that CEC is in talks with GGUSD at Lincoln 
Education Center to bring CTE and Spanish GED classes to 
their site 

 Chrissy, Mary Lou and Ryan are discussing the use of the 
Harbor Learning Center for additional adult classes 

 Chrissy discussed that SAUSD, SAC and OCDE are all 
working together to open new SWD classes 

 Chrissy discussed that they are trying to add a self advocacy 
class –to teach students how to prepare and ask questions 
without parent involvement for the adults with disabilities 
programs 

 Ryan discussed how students are relying on parents and 
teachers-they aren’t used to speaking on their own 

 There are 33 adults with disabilities students enrolled at 
CEC from SAUSD 

 Kerri discussed there are 122 adult transition students in 
the Orange Unified school district at Yorba middle school 

 Chrissy  discussed that transitional students have to be 
dually enrolled to be counted 

 Kerri discussed their Adult CTE and Adult transition 
programs lost 2 million in funding-2 coordinators-Kathy 
Boyd-CTE and Rachael Dale-transition will be willing to 
collaborate 

 Nilo suggested arranging another meeting to discuss more 
about the CTE classes in the other districts 

 Chrissy discussed salary surfer-this compares the salaries of 
careers with HSS diplomas and college educated – some of 

 
Chrissy will send out a paper survey to MaryLou – 
OCDE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chrissy will email the location for the CTE meeting on 
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What’s next 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting(Mary) 

the CTE programs have high salaries- a Sonographer can 
make $77,000 a year with a 1-2 year program 

 

 Nilo discussed our student transition program-having a 
seamless transition from adult Ed to college 
 

 Mary Lou and Kerri discussed that the special Ed students 
don’t have a clear pathway program  

 Some students tend to drop out and end up in jail 

 Byron stated the money for OCDE was excluded for 
counseling 

 Chrissy discussed that STEP run by non-credit counseling at 
SAC and STARS is run through non-credit counseling for HSS 
at SCC 

 Mary Lou suggested by meeting with the other 4 
consortium we might offer what they are offering-what has 
worked for them 

 Ed discussed that the ESL and citizenship classes seem to 
lack organization that are held at SAUSD sites 

 Chrissy suggested that we write into the plan a need for an 
additional site liaison to work with adult Ed and the SAUSD 
site principals 

 Nilo discussed that either we request a class to be held at 
the site or the principal requests a class from the parents 

 Jarek discussed that there are 2 obstacles while working 
with SAUSD sites-not enough rooms available and no 
babysitting offered-could be addresses with additional 
funding 
 

 
Lincoln Education Center (GGUSD) 
           
 Meeting adjourned at 3:45pm 
 
 

Nov. 12th at 10:00am 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ed will check with cabinet to see if SAUSD would want a 
liaison for ESL, Citizenship and Basic Skills classes 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mary will email information for the next meeting 

 


